
                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

Early Help Assessment Training (EHA) 
 

Thursday 20th April 2023, 9:30 – 12:00 hrs 
  

This training is facilitated by Harriet Jones of the Northamptonshire Children’s Trust 

The Early Help Assessment training workshop is appropriate for Northamptonshire staff that are involved in Early Help Assessments (EHAs), 
whether that be as the Lead Professional or a member of the Team Around the Family meetings. If your role is a Designated Safeguarding Lead, 
SENCO, Family Support Worker, or if you work in the Pastoral Team this workshop is for you. The session will be suitable for new members of 
staff joining your team as well as for anyone who has previous experience of working with EHAs, but would like a refresher. Or if you just want 
to learn more about the process in general. 
 
 

 
 

Cost: Secondary & Primary SLA members free of charge 
 

Venue: GUTP House, Sponne School, Brackley Road, Towcester NN12 6DJ 

 

Book your place (link) 

To find out more email: trainingschool@sponne.org.uk  Telephone: 01327 350284 ext. 251 

We will cover: 
 

 What is an Early Help Assessment and why would I use one? 

 How to complete the new Early Help Assessment? 

 What does a good Early Help Assessment look like? 

 Who can be 'lead' on an Early Help Assessment 

 How to create a support plan for families and children 

 How we can help you 

 What services are available for you to access 

https://www.sponne.org.uk/ts/homepage/network-course-list/safeguarding/early-help-assessment-training-eha
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